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WORKFORCE INVESTMENT CORPORATION
Youth Council Meeting Minutes
May 7, 2013 @ 11:00 am
Board Room, Madren Center- Clemson, SC

Members Present

Kristi King- Brock


Elizabeth Burkett


Elaine Bailey
Robert Halfacre


Melvin Martin



Tim Mays

Rick Murphy



Sandra Pruitt

Members Absent:
Ann McAuley



Tina Brown



Amy Miller


Crystal Noble



Karen Kay Smith


Tabitha Vasilas

Janice Walpole

Providers:
Kal Kunkel



Dana Grant



Karen Craven



Ann Marie Baker



Staff Present:
Sharon Crite


   
Patty Manley



Brandi Runion
Jennifer Kelly 

Guest Present:
I. Welcome and Introductions

Chair Kristi King-Brock called the meeting to order and announced the meeting was being recorded for processing of minutes and that a quorum was present to conduct business of the Council.  

II. Minutes 
The minutes from the March 4, 2013 meeting were e-mailed with the meeting notice and included in the meeting packet, Chair King-Brock called for any corrections or amendments to the minutes.
COUNCIL ACTION TAKEN: Melvin Martin made a motion to approve the minutes from the March 4, 2013 meeting as submitted, second by Robert Halfacre.  The motion carried with a unanimous voice vote.

III. Palmetto Youth Connections (PYC) Report
Dana Grant provided handouts to committee members.  The dashboard, containing pie charts and graphs, provides a snap-shot of the numbers of youth that Henkels & McCoy have assisted and informed of programs available through April 2013. There have been 339 youth that have attended Orientations; 70 have completed application process and 73 were WIA eligible; Total served are 150 with 72 being carryovers from the previous year’s program and 78 being new enrollments; Predominantly serving High School dropouts – working with the 63 that are basic skills deficient to increase numeracy literacy gains; Breakdown of representation per county is Anderson – 75, Oconee – 32, Pickens – 43; PY’12 YTD Outcomes for Lit-Numeracy Gaines are 20, GED’s & Diplomas are 38, Occupational Credentials are 18 & Placements are 50. 
A question was raised regarding the ratio of female to males being served and possible ways to outreach to the male population.  Discussion regarding an outreach plan was then initiated by Chair King-Brock to include the male population, most in need youth and foster children for the 2013 Program Year.  Elaine Bailey, Dana Grant and Karen Craven will work together to ensure information is shared with agencies and partners. 

Karen Craven reminded the Committee that graduations for PYC participants for Anderson, Oconee, Pelzer and Pickens Counties are coming up in June and July.
IV. Old Business 
Revised Youth Strategic Plan
Chair King-Brock reminded Committee members that Sharon Crite emailed an electronic copy of the revised Youth Strategic Plan to everyone and asked that all members print the revised plan and place it in their Youth Council Manual.
2013 Job Fair Update

Brandi Runion reported on the Job Fair stating over 500 job seekers attended the event at Tri County Technical College and over 60 businesses and employers participated.  Surveys have been sent to the employers and jobseekers.  Most of the feedback received has been positive. Several employers made job offers to job seekers while at the Job Fair. We are tracking our Youth and Adult participants that attended and will obtain feedback regarding contacts, job offers, etc. from them and report back.
PY’13 Anticipated Youth Budget - A & B

Ms. Runion provided an update stating the Budget Negotiation Team met and discussed the budget.  Henkels & McCoy have a few changes to make to the budget before it is sent to the Executive Committee for a final vote. 
Ms. Runion also stated the final allocation has not been received from the State however, we do anticipate receiving our regions final numbers this week.
V. New Business


Poverty Simulation Training
Chair King-Brock encouraged all Committee members to attend the Poverty Simulation Workshop taking place on Wednesday, May 8th at Pendleton United Methodist Church.

2013 AOP BIS Event
Rick Murphy reported they are now a 501-3C organization and there is a Showcase planning meeting scheduled for May 29th. . They are looking at other strategies to get community people involved in this year’s event which is to be held on October 2nd and 3rd at Clemson University’s Littlejohn Coliseum. They are planning for 5,000-6,000 students to attend and targeting 75 businesses for participation. Hopeful to have some funding from companies with foundations that were unable to give to or sponsor organizations who were not a 501-3C organization. 

Youth Council Membership(s)
Chair King-Brock reported that some Youth Council Memberships will be expiring and letters will be forthcoming.  Chair King-Brock asked that all members that receive a letter to prayerfully consider renewing their membership on the Youth Council.
VI. Other Business

Melvin Martin shared information on Summer Camps the Regional Housing Authority is sponsoring during June and July for youth enrolled in Medicaid and provided Committee members with flyers and schedules of the camps. 
VII. Adjourn
With no further business to discuss, the Youth Council meeting was adjourned.
Respectfully submitted by: Patty Manley, Office Manager
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